
 

 

TRAFFIC ADVISORY 

Old Agency Road Closure for Warranty Paving Work 

The City of Ridgeland advises that Old Agency Road will be closed between Bobwhite Lane and 
Dinsmor Crossing for warranty paving work beginning Monday, September 15, 2025 at 
8:30am. 

·         Closure Hours: 8:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. each day 

·         Duration: Approximately 3 days (weather permitting) 

·         Evenings/Nights: Road will reopen after 4:30 p.m. each day 

We understand that residents are frustrated with repeated closures in this area. However, the 
first paving attempt resulted in numerous bumps because electronic leveling was not used. This 
time, the contractor will use advanced electronic equipment to ensure a smooth and lasting 
surface. The equipment extends across most of the road’s width, making it impossible to allow 
through traffic while asphalt is being laid. 

The contractor has agreed to complete this warranty work at no additional cost to the City. 

Access will be maintained for the few residents living within the closure area. These residents 
should be prepared for delays of up to 15 minutes while the contractor finishes compacting 
asphalt before vehicles can safely pass without causing damage to their vehicle or the new 
pavement.  The less traffic, the better the finish, so the City asks these residents to avoid 
traveling during the closure hours if at all possible. 

Drivers are also cautioned that pavement will be uneven during time the road is open but not 
yet finished—please proceed carefully. 

We thank you for your patience and cooperation as we complete this important work to 
provide a smooth, long-lasting roadway. 

  
 


